
 

 

Town of Francestown 
Board of Selectmen 

Minutes of Meeting 

Monday, August 6th, 2018              

 

Members Present:  Chairman Brad Howell, Abigail Arnold, and Henry Kunhardt 

 

Other Present:  Town Administrator Jamie A Pike, Admin Asst. Kim Dalley, Barry Wicklow, Ken Houston 

and Polly Freese  

 

Chairman Howell called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM. 

 

Barry Wicklow requested a letter from the Board in support of the Piscataguog South Branch 

Connectivity Project to be sent to NHDES in pursuit of a grant.  The Board supports the project and 

issued the letter. 

 

Consent Agenda 

a. Accounts Payable Manifest 8/7/2018 

b. Building Permit: East Shore Camp, LLC, Map 20 Lot 3, Garage 

 

A motion was made by Ms. Arnold and seconded by Mr. Kunhardt to approve the Consent Agenda.  

Motion Passes 

 

The question of what to do with the Town Hall benches was raised again.  Money is available from a 

donation for the complete restoration of two benches.  Decision was tabled until Mr. Kunhardt can 

examine the benches. 

 

The Board reviewed an application for the restoration of involuntarily merged lots, Map 12 Lot 3 owned 

by Robert Staub.  The title chain was clear that the whole of the parcel was purchased from different 

parties at different times.  Ms. Arnold made a motion to approve the application Mr. Howell seconded. 

Motion Passes 

 

Gary Paige has requested the Board to create a roadside vegetation control policy.  Mr. Pike has begun 

drafting such and will distribute. 

 

The Board issued a Zoning Violation regarding a junkyard on Map 8 Lot 94. 

 

The Board approved Cher Barker’s request to use the horse sheds for the Community Church of 

Francestown’s 'Peace Camp' during the mornings, the week of Aug. 20-24. 

 



 

 

The Board approved the dates for the Anti-harassment training provided by Primex for the Town 

employees and volunteers.  Classes will be held August 16th and 23rd.  Flyers will be distributed to all 

pertinent personnel. 

 

Mr. Pike informed the Board that all of the Town Hall warranty issues have been taken care of. 

 

Mr. Paige, Road Agent, submitted an application for tree trimming on two scenic roads, Journeys End 

and County Rd South which raised the question of finishing the trimming that was done on Old County 

Rd N. in 2017. Mr. Pike is to look into whether the prison work programs are still available for cleanup. 

 

Mr. Pike would like to start looking for an on call Transfer Station employee and Highway Dept 

employee. 

 

Mr. Kunhardt gave an update on progress at the PD. Non-essential items will be moved this week. Alan 

Treadwell will be taking care of Belltronics.  Mr. Pike will pick up used desk this week and Chief Douglas 

is to pick out some chairs. 

 

Meeting adjourned 6:13 PM 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted,       Approved 10/01/2018 

 

Kim Dalley         

 

 

_________________________ _________________________ ________________________ 

Brad Howell Abigail Arnold Henry Kunhardt 


